
Antonia Hover 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Office of Commissioner Clark 
Thursday, July 21, 2022 9:39 AM 
Commissioner Correspondence 

CORRESPONDENCE 
7/21/2022 
DOCUMENT NO. 04883-2022 

Subject: FW: Septic to Sewer conversion Little Gasparilla Island 

Good morning, 

Please place the attached email in Docket No. 20200226. 

Hannah E. Branum 
Executive Assistant to Commissioner Clark 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 
(850) 413-6004 

From: Karyn Flatau <kaflgi9148@aol.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, July 20, 2022 12:15 PM 
To: Office of Commissioner La Rosa <Commissioner.LaRosa@psc.state.fl.us>; Office of Commissioner Clark 
<Commissioner.Clark@psc.state.fl.us>; Commissioner.Passidomo@psc.state.us 
Subject: Septic to Sewer conversion Little Gaspari Ila Island 

Dear Commissioners, 

I spoke at the FPSC hearing and sent a letter in favor of septic to sewer conversion. I was 
shocked to hear that we were turned down. I do not think they understood that we were 
requesting septic to sewer. I live on LGI, and am a full time resident. This is our only home. No 
second home. We built our home and moved here from Hernando County. We had a smaller 
home on the island and decided to live out our retirement on LGI. So we sold our vacation home 
and built our new home. We moved in 2010. We had to put in an ATU, County permit 
#273187. When we moved in we had no idea what that meant until the County came to inspect 
our unit and I received a bill for inspection, The inspector explained everything to me, including 
his opinion, "that septic to sewer would most likely be in the near future for the barrier 
islands." He stated that 'it would be environmentally better for our ECO SYSYTEM.11 

Currently, we pay the County for the permit and inspection, but they never come to 
inspect(we have video cameras) and we pay Martin Septic service, who do come out and inspect 
every 6 mo. 

My concern is that currently, we only have ONE service provider, who will come out to the 
island to maintain and pump out our septic systems. I am asking the Board to please let us know 
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how this will be handled if Martin Septic decides not to service our Island any longer OR if we 
lose the barge service needed to get service trucks over to the island.  Right now the barge 
service comes out of ELDREDS MARINA. THEY ARE CURRENTLY UNDER CONTRACT TO SELL 
THE MARINA. SO THIS COULD BE A BIG PROBLEM! 
 
 
        It is very disappointing to know, that presently there is a company who is willing and able 
to establish septic to sewer conversion, who has been turned down. I am deeply concerned that 
we will one day, unexpectedly, have a huge problem on our hands. 
 
        I requested that the County send their contingency plan for the Island regarding Sewer 
systems, maintaining and assuring barge service for their trucks. To date, we have received no 
reply. 
 
         We would feel much better knowing that our elected officials are preparing for the 
future of our barrier Islands and the surrounding waters. 
 
 
 
         Sincerely, 
          Karyn & Art Flatau 
          9148 Grand Ave. 
          Placida, Fl 33946 
 
Home  941 697 0186 
Cell      352 650 5751 
 
 




